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University Administration

31 October 2012

Prof. Fred M. Donner

President

Middle East Studies Association (MESA)
Chicago, USA

Dear President Donner,

I have received your letter concerning the removal of Professor
Rula Quwass from her post as Dean of the Faculty of Foreign
languages, and I have several remarks to address in response.

- First, the University of Jordan, as well as all universities in
Jordan and other democratic and liberal countries in the world,
is independent in its decisions and policies. Those policies and
decisions are only motivated by the public and national interest,
professional ethics, and the administration's vision, and are
reviewed by the Board of Trustees and the ministry of Higher
Education and the Cabinet. All administrative and financial
decisions are also subject to accountability by the Audit Bureau
and the Anti corruption Agency.

- Secondly, Jordan universities work by rules and regulations,
and according to articles 12 (A) and 14 (A) in Jordanian
universities law NO. 20 (2009), passed by the Jordanian
Parliament, the term of any president, vice president, or dean
ends with the end of the contract term, his resignation, or the
appointment of another person in charge.
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Professor Quwass left office along with 11 other deans who did

not finish their first term as well. There was nothing personal in
her removal or due to the mentioned students' project. On the
contrary, after her removal she was appointed in several
university committees in appreciation to her expertise.

Moreover, Professor Quwass had been told, as well as all the
other deans on the Deans Council session No. 36/2012 dated
August 29" that changes will be made and some deans will
leave office. This decision had been reviewed, discussed, and
approved by the Board of Trustees on August 30" and no
reservations were made. All the old deans were invited to a
Deans Council meeting on September 3", and were saluted for
their sincere efforts.

It is also worth mentioning that Prof. Quwass her self was
appointed instead of prof. Tawfiq Yousef who spent one year in
office too.

- Thirdly, all complaints that are submitted to the University's
administration are dealt with seriously and firmly, including
claims of sexual harassment, that are very few by the way, and
not as many as they might seem for an outsider. Only two of
those complaints were sent to court after a thorough and
professional investigation.

- Fourthly, the University of Jordan is genuinely committed to
the freedom of research and expression and enhances those
values in its learning environment, not only working by
professional and scientific ethics, but also abiding by article 15
/2 in the Jordanian constitution which guarantees the right to
creativity and a free scientific research, in accordance with law,
order, and publicly accepted manners.
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